
Rest, Renewal and a new Role for Erin

Erin Duerr, our Spotlight Partner and agriculturist in Nigeria, shared a recent update.

She had her first vacation since being on the field and enjoyed the change of place and change
of pace. The time with friends, restful beauty, and delicious food were everything she had hoped
for. The farm also enjoyed a period of rest with all planting and major projects completed for the
season. Erin is especially excited about a tree-planting project and its long-term benefits for the
farm. The team planted over 300 trees, including fruit and fast-growing varieties, which will
improve soil retention, support microbial growth, and provide shade and separation for fields.

Additionally, she discovered a new opportunity to work with missionary kids, with the Backyard
Bible Club needing a new leader. She is thrilled about engaging more with elementary-aged
children and recently enjoyed planting a garden with kids on her compound.

God’s goodness, grace, and love have been an evidence of her Heavenly Father’s love and
care. She is grateful for the wonderful people supporting her, including all of her Black Rock
Prayer Partners.

How we can pray:

● Praise God for allowing a fruitful planting season and rest and refreshment for Erin.
● Please pray as she starts her new role with the kids, that she can bring as much joy to

them as they give to her.
● Please continue to pray for her as God is growing her heart to focus on Him and not

herself.

**Subscribe to our Youtube Channel -- Don't miss any of the videos from our mission trips this
summer click here

https://www.youtube.com/@blackrockmissions

